
Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Lennie H Arthur K

Mr Whiteley Theo Aria S

Mrs Mitchell Tommy H Seth P

Miss Gooding Ash S Mia D

Mrs Crossley All of Penguins Thomas D

Mrs Jones Harry  T Jude S

Mrs Cross James K Lola McL

Mrs Hughes Gracie-Mae G Maxwell R

Miss Mutch Lilly Henry R

Mrs Slinger Tommy T Oliver B

Mrs H & Mr E Joseph F Indi C & Rares B
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Our attendance compared to national data:

We are the pink line (staying above national until the 1st May). During
the summer months, school attendance has a pattern of dipping due to
unauthorised leave during term time (including holidays).

We have had a strong year for attendance, and we are still busy
learning every day in school. It is vital that pupils attend so they do not
have gaps in their understanding and miss out as we begin the
transition period into their next classes.



Northallerton Market Visit

Last week, Puffins went to visit Northallerton Market as part of
their learning in DT. They returned to school with a great deal of
knowledge and a free piece of fruit and veg each courtesy of Mr
Bowers! Thank you for your kind gesture- they were smiling
from ear to ear when they returned to school.

Hen Care Volunteers! 

Mrs Hobbs has done a fantastic job looking after the hens every
weekend during the school term. We are looking for some
volunteers to look after the chickens either for a weekend or a
week during the summer holidays. Mrs Hobbs can provide
training and instructions before we break up. Any eggs that you
collect are yours to enjoy. Please complete the expression of
interest form and dates that you are available and return to the
office by Monday 3rd July so we can organise the rota.



Parent and Carer Code of Conduct

At Applegarth Primary School, we strive to build a strong relationship with
parents/carers to help create a learning environment that continues from
school to home, providing all pupils with the opportunity to achieve to the
best of their ability. To create a welcoming and safe learning environment,
the school implements a specifically designed set of rules regarding
behaviour and conduct which parents/carers are expected to act in
accordance with.

All staff members have the right to work without fear of violence or abuse;
therefore, physical attacks, threatening behaviour, and abusive or
insulting language towards staff members, governors, visitors, pupils or
other parents/carers may result in individuals being removed from the
premises.

I ask that if there is anything you’d like to discuss, arrange a time to meet
with the relevant member of staff and have a respectful conversation to
come to a resolution. We are all on the same team.

The full Parent/Carer Code of Conduct can be viewed on the school
website policy page: https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-
information/school-policies/

We have a fantastic school community full of families who are vocal in
their support of the school, its staff and the opportunities their children
receive. It is by far the most rewarding and enjoyable environment I have
worked in. Staff morale has always been very high which ultimately
benefits our pupils. Lets work together to keep it that way.

Free School Meals
New Free School Meal application forms have been published and are
available on the school website: https://www.applegarth.n-
yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-office/school-lunches/
We urge you to complet a form if you think you might be entitled. As
well as a free school meal, it may lead to increased funsing for your child
for the next six years.

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/school-policies/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-office/school-lunches/


School Calendar (this half term)
Event Class/Phase Venue Date(s)/Time(s)

Armed Forces 
Day

Service Pupils Catterick Garrison, Ypres Lines Wednesday 21st June

Key Stage Two 
Sports Day

Years 3, 4, 5 
and 6

Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 27th June
9:30am – 11:30am

Reception and 
Key Stage One 
Sports Day

Reception, 
Year 1 and 
Year 2

Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 27th June
1:10pm – 2:45pm

Summer Fair 
(PTA)

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 30th June
3:15pm – 5:00pm

Careers and 
Finance Week

Years 5 and 
6

Applegarth Primary School Monday 10th July –
Friday 14th July

Applegarth’s 
Got Talent

Whole 
School

Northallerton School Tuesday 11th July
5:30pm – 7:40pm

End of Year 
Reports Go Out

All pupils Applegarth Primary School Friday 14th July
3:20pm

Year 6 Leavers 
Performance

Whole 
School and 
Families

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 19th July 
2:00pm – 3:00pm

Break up for 
Summer 
Holidays

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 21st July 

Event Class/Phase Venue Date(s)/Time(s)

Halloween 
Disco (PTA)

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Thursday 26th October
R and Key Stage One 
5:00pm – 6:00pm
Key Stage Two 
6:15pm – 7:15pm

Christmas 
Carols 

Key Stage 
Two

All Saints Church Wednesday 6th December T
5:00pm – 6:00pm

Christmas Fair Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 8th December
3:15pm – 5:00pm

Key Stage One 
Nativity

Key Stage 
One

Applegarth Primary School Monday 11th December 
6:00pm – 7:00pm
Tuesday 12th December
10:00am – 11:00am

Reception 
Nativity

Reception Methodist Church Tuesday 19th December 
10:00am – 11:00am

School Calendar (long term)

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-holidays/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-holidays/


Our Safeguarding Team
At school we have five members of staff and a governor who make up our
Safeguarding Leadership Team. Mr Peoples is our Designated Safeguarding Lead
(DSL); he is the lead person responsible for child protection and safeguarding
issues. Mrs Hopkin, Mr Edwards and Mrs Crossley are our Deputy Designated
Safeguarding Leads (Deputy DSLs); a deputy DSL supports the DSL in their role
safeguarding and child protection. Mrs Jo Burnside is our Safeguarding Link
Governor. The role of the Safeguarding Governor is to support the DSL as well as
regularly review, ask questions and make suggestions about our safeguarding
policies and procedures and to report back to the governing body.
All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S responsibility.
Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage.
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email:
dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

















